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basis. The Permits, New Source Review 
and Toxics Subcommittee will meet at 
the same location on April 2, 2014, from 
1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Inspection of Committee Documents: 
The Committee agenda and any 
documents prepared for these meetings 
will be publicly available on the 
CAAAC Web site at http://www.epa.gov/ 
oar/caaac/ prior to the meeting. 
Thereafter, these documents, together 
with CAAAC meeting minutes, will also 
be available on the CAAAC Web site or 
by contacting the Office of Air and 
Radiation Docket and requesting 
information under docket EPA–HQ– 
OAR–2004–0075. The Docket office can 
be reached by email at: a-and-r- 
Docket@epa.gov or FAX: 202–566–9744. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
more information about the CAAAC, 
please contact Jeneva Craig, Designated 
Federal Officer (DFO), Office of Air and 
Radiation, U.S. EPA by telephone at 
(202) 564–1674 or by email at 
craig.jeneva@epa.gov. For information 
on the Permits, New Source Review and 
Toxics subcommittee, please contact 
Alan Rush at (202) 564–1658 or at 
rush.alan@epa.gov. Additional 
Information on these meetings, CAAAC, 
and its Subcommittees can be found on 
the CAAAC Web site: http://
www.epa.gov/oar/caaac/. 

For information on access or services 
for individuals with disabilities, please 
contact Jeneva Craig at (202) 564–1674 
or craig.jeneva@epa.gov, preferably at 
least 10 days prior to the meetings to 
give EPA as much time as possible to 
process your request. 

Dated December 11, 2013. 
Jeneva Craig, 
Designated Federal Officer, Clean Air Act 
Advisory Committee, Office of Air and 
Radiation. 
[FR Doc. 2013–30573 Filed 12–20–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[FRL–9904–59–OA] 

National Environmental Education 
Advisory Council Meeting 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Under the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act, EPA gives notice of a 
meeting of the National Environmental 
Education Advisory Council (NEEAC). 
The NEEAC was created by Congress to 
advise, consult with, and make 
recommendations to the Administrator 

of the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) on matters related to activities, 
functions and policies of EPA under the 
National Environmental Education Act 
(Act). 

The purpose of these meeting(s) is to 
discuss specific topics of relevance for 
consideration by the council in order to 
provide advice and insights to the 
Agency on environmental education. 
DATES: The National Environmental 
Education Advisory Council will hold 
public meetings on Tuesday, January 7, 
2014, Wednesday, January 8th, 2014, 
and Thursday, January 9th, 2014 from 
9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. Eastern 
Daylight Time. The meetings will be 
held at 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC 20460 in the William 
Jefferson Clinton North, Room 3530. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Javier Araujo, Designated Federal 
Officer, araujo.javier@epa.gov, 202– 
564–2642, U.S. EPA, Office of 
Environmental Education, William 
Jefferson Clinton North, Room 1426, 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC 20460. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Members 
of the public wishing to gain access to 
the meeting, make brief oral comments, 
or provide a written statement to the 
NEEAC must contact Javier Araujo, 
Designated Federal Officer, at 
araujo.javier@epa.gov or 202–564–2642 
by 10 business days prior to each 
regularly scheduled meeting. 

Meeting Access: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities or to request 
accommodations please contact Javier 
Araujo at araujo.javier@epa.gov or 202– 
564–2642, preferably at least 10 days 
prior to the meeting, to give EPA as 
much time as possible to process your 
request. 

Javier Araujo, 
Designated Federal Officer. 
Christina Moody, 
Acting Deputy Director, Office of 
Environmental Education. 
[FR Doc. 2013–30524 Filed 12–20–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

[CC Docket No. 92–237; DA 13–2227] 

GSA Approves Renewal of North 
American Numbering Council Charter 
Through September 20, 2015 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: On November 20, 2013, the 
Commission released a public notice 
announcing GSA’s approval of the 
renewal of the North American 
Numbering Council charter through 
September 20, 2015. The intended effect 
of this action is to make the public 
aware of the renewal of the North 
American Numbering Council charter. 
DATES: Renewed through September 20, 
2015. 
ADDRESSES: Competition Policy 
Division, Wireline Competition Bureau, 
Federal Communications Commission, 
The Portals II, 445 12th Street SW., 
Suite 5–C162, Washington, DC 20554. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carmell Weathers, Special Assistant to 
the Designated Federal Officer (DFO) at 
(202) 418–2325 or carmell.weathers@
fcc.gov. The fax number is: (202) 418– 
1413. The TTY number is: 1–888–835– 
5322. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
General Services Administration (GSA) 
has renewed the charter of the North 
American Numbering Council (NANC or 
Council) through September 20, 2015. 
The Council will continue to advise the 
Federal Communications Commission 
(Commission) on rapidly evolving and 
significant number administration 
issues facing the telecommunications 
industry. 

In October 1995, the Commission 
established the NANC, a federal 
advisory committee created pursuant to 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act, 5 
U.S.C., App. 2 (1988), to advise the 
Commission on issues related to North 
American Numbering Plan (NANP) 
administration. The NANP is the 
telephone numbering plan for the 
United States and its territories, Canada, 
Bermuda, and 17 Caribbean nations. 
The Commission filed the original 
charter of the Council on October 5, 
1995, and established an initial two-year 
term. The Wireline Competition Bureau 
has renewed this charter every two 
years since that date. Since the last 
charter renewal, the Council has made 
recommendations to the Commission on 
important number administration 
matters, such as technical requirements 
related to a new Local Number 
Portability Administrator contract. The 
NANC also submitted recommendations 
on ways to improve local number 
porting, such as standardizing customer 
information and revising carrier 
procedures. In addition, the Council 
provided detailed annual evaluations of 
the current North American Numbering 
Plan Administrator, the Pooling 
Administrator, and the Billing and 
Collection Agent. It will continue to 
evaluate the performances of these 
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entities annually. The Council is 
presently considering recommendations 
on other important number 
administration-related issues that will 
require work beyond the term of the 
present charter. 

The value of this federal advisory 
committee to the telecommunications 
industry and to the American public 
cannot be overstated. Telephone 
numbers are the means by which 
consumers gain access to, and reap the 
benefits of, the public switched 
telephone network. The Council’s 
recommendations to the Commission 
will ensure that telephone numbers are 
available to all telecommunications 
service providers on a fair and equitable 
basis, consistent with the requirements 
of the Telecommunications Act of 1996. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Sanford S. Williams, 
Attorney, Wireline Competition Bureau. 
[FR Doc. 2013–30529 Filed 12–20–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6712–01–P 

FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 

Sunshine Act Meeting 

AGENCY: Federal Election Commission. 
FEDERAL REGISTER CITATION OF PREVIOUS 
ANNOUNCEMENT—78 FR 75568 (December 
12, 2013). 
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, December 17, 
2013 at the conclusion of the open 
meeting and its continuation on 
Thursday, December 19, 2013 at 10:00 
a.m. 
PLACE: 999 E Street NW., Washington, 
DC 
STATUS: This meeting will be closed to 
the public. 
CHANGES IN THE MEETING: The December 
19, 2013 meeting has been cancelled. 
PERSON TO CONTACT FOR INFORMATION: 
Judith Ingram, Press Officer, Telephone: 
(202) 694–1220. 

Shelley E. Garr, 
Deputy Secretary of the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2013–30606 Filed 12–19–13; 11:15 am] 

BILLING CODE 6715–01–P 

FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 

Public Availability of Federal Election 
Commission, Procurement Division 
FY2013 Service Contract Inventory 

AGENCY: Federal Election Commission. 
ACTION: Notice of Public Availability of 
FY2013 Service Contract Inventories. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with Section 
743 of Division C of the Consolidated 

Appropriations Act of 2010 (Pub. L. 
111–117), FEC PROCUREMENT 
DIVISION is publishing this notice to 
advise the public of the availability of 
the FY2013 Service Contract inventory. 

This inventory provides information 
on service contract actions over $25,000 
that was made in FY2013. The 
information is organized by function to 
show how contracted resources are 
distributed throughout the agency. 

The inventory has been developed in 
accordance with guidance issued on 
December 19, 2011 by the Office of 
Management and Budget’s Office of 
Federal Procurement Policy (OFPP). 
OFPP’s guidance is available at: http:// 
www.whitehouse.gov/sites/default/files/
omb/procurement/memo/service- 
contract-inventories-guidance- 
11052010.pdf. 

The FEC Procurement Division has 
posted its inventory and a summary of 
the inventory on the FEC homepage at 
the following link: http://www.fec.gov/
pages/procure/procure.shtml. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Questions regarding the service contract 
inventory should be directed to: Judy 
Berning, Acting Chief Financial Officer, 
at 202–694–1217 or JBERNING@
FEC.GOV. 

Shawn Woodhead Werth, 
Secretary and Clerk, Federal Election 
Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2013–30436 Filed 12–20–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6715–01–P 

FEDERAL HOUSING FINANCE 
AGENCY 

[No. 2013–N–18] 

Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac Loan 
Purchase Limits: Request for Public 
Input on Implementation Issues 

AGENCY: Federal Housing Finance 
Agency. 
ACTION: Notice; input accepted. 

The Federal Housing Finance Agency 
(FHFA) is requesting public input on 
implementation issues associated with a 
contemplated reduction in loan 
purchase limits by the Federal National 
Mortgage Association (Fannie Mae) and 
the Federal Home Loan Mortgage 
Corporation (Freddie Mac) (together, the 
Enterprises). Each Enterprise must set 
its loan purchase limits at or below the 
maximum limits, which are determined 
by statutory formulas. The maximum 
limits for 2014 were published by FHFA 
on November 26, 2013. A decrease in 
the Enterprises’ loan limits below the 
statutory maximums is one means of 
reducing the Enterprises’ financial 

market footprint pursuant to FHFA’s 
Strategic Plan for Enterprise 
Conservatorships. Other means of 
reducing the Enterprises’ footprint relate 
to their single-family mortgage 
guarantee business and include 
increasing guarantee fees and engaging 
in risk-sharing transactions. 

The basic premise of these measures 
is as follows: with an uncertain future 
and a desire for private capital to re- 
enter the market, the Enterprises’ market 
presence should be reduced gradually 
over time. In addition, at the end of 
2012, the amount of taxpayer capital 
available to support the Enterprises’ 
outstanding debt and mortgage-backed 
securities obligations became fixed. 
Limiting their risk exposure is vital to 
maintaining the adequacy of the 
remaining capital support through the 
financial support agreements between 
the Enterprises and the U.S. Department 
of the Treasury. Finally, a taxpayer- 
backed conservatorship provides a 
significant subsidy to the mortgage 
market that limits private capital 
participation and underprices risk in the 
market. 

The contemplated action described 
below is a plan and not a final decision. 
The requested public input will be 
carefully reviewed before FHFA decides 
whether and how to proceed with the 
planned reductions in Freddie Mac’s 
and Fannie Mae’s loan purchase limits. 
In short, no final decision on loan 
purchase limits will be made until all 
input is reviewed. The changes 
contemplated in this Request for Public 
Input will not affect loans originated 
before October 1, 2014. 

The remainder of this Request for 
Public Input sets forth: FHFA’s legal 
authority for directing the Enterprises to 
set loan purchase limits below the 
maximum loan limits; the planned 
approach to reduce the Enterprises’ loan 
limits; and a request for public input 
regarding implementation of the plan. 
An appendix to this Request for Public 
Input includes analysis describing the 
potential impact of the plan. 

Background 

FHFA’s Legal Authority for Setting the 
Enterprises’ Loan Purchase Limits 

In their chartering acts, the 
Enterprises are authorized to purchase 
mortgages up to specified limits, as 
adjusted annually; 12 U.S.C. 1717(b) 
and 12 U.S.C. 1454(a). The statutes 
provide that each Enterprise ‘‘. . . shall 
establish limitations governing the 
maximum original principal obligation 
of conventional mortgages that are 
purchased by it. . . . Such limitations 
shall not exceed [the loan limits] . . .’’ 
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